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Christians Serving, Learning and Loving  

Faith Formation  
Adult Educational Ministries  
of First Presbyterian Church 
Sundays 10:15 in the Parlor 

May 2022  
We are Christians, Serving, Learning and Loving. Faith Formation is an opportunity to grow  hum-

bly in faith as we learn more about ourselves, how Christ is reaching out to the world, and how we 

may use our gifts as the Body of Christ. 

 

May1       Care for Creation: RDR (Recommended Daily Responsibility)                                 
Review the basics of what should be placed in your recycling bin and how those recyclables 

should be prepared so they can be made into new materials and objects. Time will be allowed           

for sharing strategies to reduce waste and reuse materials before needing the recycling bin. You 

are invited to view a 7 minute video What Happens to My Recyclables? (milwaukee.gov). Present-

ers will be  Carol Smith and Louise  Borzcik, members of the Sustain Fond du Lac Recycling        

Committee. Anyone in the  household who helps with the recycling or waste bins is invited to     

attend. 

 

May 8      TBA 

 

May 15    TBA  
 

May 22    Fond du Lac Affiliate of NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness)                    

We will offer an adult education program describing three important aspects of our current        

non-profit organization:  1. Bev Gudex and Mary Ellen McMeen, both past NAMI presidents, will 

recall the history of putting our NAMI back together in Fond du Lac in 1997. 2.  Laura Rau, a NAMI 

trained facilitator and parent of a child with a mental health condition, will discuss one of our       

best free Signature Programs, NAMI Basics, a 6-session education program for parents, caregivers 

and other family who provide care for youth, ages 22 and younger. 3.  A consumer/member of 

Friendship Corner will talk about his journey with mental illness and how he became a peer  

Opener/Closer at Friendship Corner.   

 

May 29    Wisconsin DeafBlind Technical Assistance Project 
1 Thessalonians 5:11    " 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing" 

 

Join Jodi Anderson and her son Liam as she shares how she uses her experiences with Liam to   

encourage and assist other parents of children with combined vision and hearing losses. You will 

learn about the Wisconsin DeafBlind Technical Assistance Project. Deafblindness is a disability of 

access that may bring great challenges, both to the children who live with combined vision and 

hearing losses, but also to the parents and educators who live or work with these children.  The 

Wisconsin Deafblind Project assists parents and service providers to better understand the          

learning needs of the child who is deafblind and acquire strategies that have proven success-

ful. Through this program,  families have an opportunity to establish a supportive relationship 

with an experienced and trained parent of a child who is deafblind.  

 

 

https://city.milwaukee.gov/recycle/where/What-Happens-to-My-Recyclables
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SESSION 
AprilHighlights 

April Session Highlights 
 

The Session had a very full agenda again at this month’s regular meeting. Among the notable      

accomplishments are: 

 

• Began receiving training from Pastor Ken on “The Book of Order”. 

• Approved Serving Team’s request to use this year’s Pentecost Offering for items needed 

by Head Start and our church.  

• Approved Youth Group’s request to use the proceeds of the Easter Breakfast to be       

donated to PCUSA One Great Hour of Sharing offering.  

• Approved Youth Group’s request to use the proceeds of food concessions at the Train 

Show (April 23 and 24) to be donated to Sleep In Heavenly Peace Fond du Lac. 

• Approved keeping the US flag in the sanctuary based on a request from members. 

• Approved Bill Kuespert and Cathy Wolfe as Endowment Board members. 

• Approved a job description for the Personnel Team. 

• Approved leasing a used copier/printer in the church office.  

• Approved changing the office hours that are posted on the door. 

 

Looking ahead, Session began working on these items; 

•Developed a timeline for annual reports for the annual meeting. 

•Developed a timeline for budget requests for the annual budget process. 

•Discussed holding an organizational Session meeting on a Saturday in July. 

•Began laying the groundwork for development of a congregational mission study group. 

 

Looking even farther ahead, Session is excited to be getting a new class of elders in July.              

 

There is always plenty to do.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dave Erickson, Clerk of Session 
 

Additional Line Items   
Session also reluctantly accepted the resignation of Eder Don Vahlsing. Deb Cooley will take Don’s 

position of leading the Serving Team. Carol Wetzel has willingly accepted to fill Don’s Presbytery 

Commissioner role. 

 

June 26 - Roofing Begins 

The Session approved the selection of Lopez Roofing to perform the roof replacement on the 

church building. The roofing company was chosen based on the recommendation of the Opera-

tions Team and John Neville.  Work will begin in June. 

 

Dave Erickson 

Clerk of Session 
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Easter Isn’t Over! 
 

Was your Easter over too soon? Did you want to spend more time on food, family, 

and fun? Do you wish you could have spent longer fully appreciating God’s good 

news that we are not stuck, that by the power of God’s love we can start again – 

and not just once but time after time? 

 

If you wish Easter could last longer then you are in luck.  Easter is not just one 

event. Easter is an entire season. Easter is not just one day. Easter is fifty days! 

 

That’s right. We are now in what is known as Easter Tide, the Season of Easter, or 

the Great Fifty Days. This is the period between Easter (April 17) and Pentecost 

(June 5). Both Holy days correspond to pre-existing Jewish festivals: the first day of Pesach 

(Passover) and the holiday of Shavuoth (The Feast of Weeks, [Greek: Pentecost.])   

 

During these fifty days we intentionally celebrate Jesus’ resurrection and its meaning and power 

for our lives. Besides Bible reading and prayer, here are a few other ways to make this holy       

season meaningful: 

 

Read the Resurrection and Post-Resurrection stories in each of the four Gospels. How are 

they alike? How do they differ?  Which story do you prefer? Why? 

 

Read the Book of Acts.  By reading a chapter a day you’ll be done in just four weeks. Beginning 

on Ascension (May 26), Acts is the story of how the news of Jesus’ resurrection spread outward 

from Jerusalem (the author’s spiritual center of the world) all the way Rome (the recognized       

political center of the world). Learn about Peter’s preaching to the Gentiles and Paul’s conversion 

and missionary journeys – complete with prison, shipwrecks, stonings and a trip to Rome. 

 

Deliberately go out and enjoy nature. Look for signs of Spring and how nature is starting again. 

If you want to, take some pictures and post them on your Facebook page.   

 

Make a daily point of being grateful for something new.  Skip the familiar ‘food, family and 

jobs’ and look around. Be grateful for how that fluffy towel feels on your skin, your best friend’s 

surprisingly good singing, how you hit every greenlight on the way to work one day. Write them 

down and share them with someone you value and trust.   

 

Take time to be creative. Make a new recipe. Mix-up the route of your morning run. Try a new 

hobby for a few weeks to see if you like it. 

 

Nurture: something, someone, even (especially) yourself.  Plant a flower and watch it grow.     

Renew an old acquaintance.  Encourage a child with a kind word, by attending their recital or 

sending an appropriate card. Spend 15 minutes, three days per week, in silent meditation.  

  

The Holy Season of Easter reminds us how Jesus brought joy to our lives with the assurance of 

our salvation. But we don’t need to wait to experience that joy. We can do it now. 

May your Easter season be a time of not just knowing but experiencing that Christ is Risen. He is 

Risen indeed! 

 

God’s peace to us all,  

Pastor Ken  
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Fellowship Time (formerly known 

as Coffee Hour) has resumed!  

Praise God we are now able to 

freely chat and visit after worship 

while enjoying a cup of coffee!  As 

always, we encourage and respect 

those who prefer to keep their   

distance between themselves and 

others.  

 

The Loving Team is inviting teams, 

small groups, and individuals to 

sign-up to host Fellowship Time. 

You provide the treats, start coffee 

and clean-up afterwards. Church is 

supplying the coffee, tea, cups, and 

napkins. Nothing else is required.  

 

Fellowship Time is not meant to be 

brunch or lunch. It’s a short time of 

visiting, sharing, and enjoying each 

other’s company before going to 

Faith Formation (Education Hour) 

or going about our regular Sunday 

activities.  

 

Please signup to be a part of this 

important ministry. Fellowship is 

an opportunity to nurture the ties 

that bind our hearts in Christian 

love. Somehow, that’s easier when 

we are holding a cup in our hands! 

There is a calendar at the Welcome 

Center to sign up. Please consider 

volunteering for a couple weeks, a 

month, or to celebrate a special 

time in your family (birthday, an-

niversary, etc.)  

         

We are looking forward to this 

special time of visiting with our 

church family and friends. To learn 

more please contact Nancy Hilbert 

nhilbert1946@gmail.com. 

FELLOWSHIP  TIME 

Lights, Camera, Sound, 

PowerPoint, Worship! 
 

Did you know that we have in-

creased our Worship outreach? 

First Presbyterian Church services 

in part can be heard on KFIZ radio 

Sunday mornings at 7:00am. An 

audio file, YouTube video and       

Sermon scripts are available on 

our website.  

 

Live streaming is a work in pro-

gress. A link is emailed and is also 

available on our website calendar 

for 9:00am worship.  

 

To support this vigorous minis-

try, we need people to run oper-

ations in the sound/video booth. 

Assistance with ZOOM software, 

camera, lighting, soundboard and 

switching PowerPoint slides dur-

ing worship are vital components 

to making our virtual ministry 

happen! If you prefer behind the 

scenes editing, we can accommo-

date that as well!  

 

Check out the booth on Sunday 

and chat with the operators for 

real time experience. If you or 

someone you know has knowledge 

and or willingness to learn and 

commit for a Sunday morning, 

please notify the office, or contact 

our Worship Coordinator:  

kbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org. 

 

 LIGHTS       
CAMERA  
SOUND          

POWERPOINT  
WORSHIP! 

May 1 -  

Welsh/English Hymn Sing 

Everyone is invited to experience 

the wonderful Welsh/English 

Hymn Sing, on Sunday May 1,  at 

2:30 pm. It will be held at the     

Cathedral Church of St. Paul in 

Fond du Lac.  

 

This Gymanfa Ganu will be          

directed by Rev. Tom White of 

North Fond du lac. Steve Jensen,       

of Milwaukee, will be at the pipe 

organ.  

 

It will be followed by a properly 

prepared Te Bach: tea and              

refreshments.  

May 1 -       

Handbell Choir 
 

Attention everyone  

who may be inter-

ested in our Hand-

bell Choir! 

 

We are having a brief meeting on 

May 1, in the Sanctuary, immedi-

ately after worship. 

 

Please join us if you have been a 

part of the choir, in the past, or 

want to learn more about it. 

 

If you have any questions, please 

contact Joanne Marchionda:       

jomarchionda@me.com.  

 

Everyone is welcome to join us.  

 

be placed in your recycling bin and 

prepared so they can be made into 

gies to reduce waste and reuse ma-

session, you are invited to view a 7 

What Happens to My 

Presenters will be Carol Smith and 

with the recycling or waste bins is 

mailto:kbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org
https://city.milwaukee.gov/recycle/where/What-Happens-to-My-Recyclables
https://city.milwaukee.gov/recycle/where/What-Happens-to-My-Recyclables
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May 11 - Women in Faith 
A friend is someone who reaches for 

your hand but touches your heart. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for fun and fellowship each 

month for Women in Faith. Wom-

en In Faith meets one evening a 

month from 6:30-7:30pm. We 

check in with each other and share 

a time of fellowship, devotion and 

crafts or games.  

 

We will make pin cushion jars. We 

will have fabric and small canning 

jars to use or bring your own.   

 

Contact the church office if           

you have any questions or have 

suggestions for future meetings.  

 

May 4 -                                 

PYA Virtual Game Time 

Join us Wednesday, May 4 on Zoom 

at 7:00pm for PYA check in and 

games.  

 

A Zoom link will be emailed to 

PYA.  Contact Jennifer if you have 

any questions or if you need the 

Zoom link.   

Where    Grace Christian 

When    May 12 

Open        4:30-6:00pm 

Donation   $25.00 Cash Only 

 

If you have any questions contact 
Grace Christian Church at:  

920.923.5292 or 
rachelrudzik@gccfdl.org 

May 12 - Ruby’s Pantry   

• Food distribution will take 
place at GRACE CHRISTIAN 
CHURCH. Please enter on the 
EAST side. Park on the South 
side of the building. 

• Online registration is available 
here. Please arrive at your      
appointed time. 

• All guests must enter the   
building to register and receive 
their pick-up number. 

• Further instructions will be 
available, once guests have   
registered. 

• Two food shares are allowed, 
per vehicle. 

• Trunk must be empty 

• Food will be loaded into trunks 
by our volunteers 

• Do not bring boxes, bags, etc. 
for food 

• Bathroom facilities are not 
available to the public 

If you are interested in volunteer-

ing, at Ruby’s  Pantry please        

complete an application  at: 

www.rubyspantry.org.   

May 17 - Book Study 
 

Like A Garden: A Biblical Spiritu-

ality of Growth Book Study 

 

What is it about 

a garden that 

has such strong 

attraction for so 

many of us? In 

Like a Garden, 

author Sara  

Covin Juengst 

answers this question as she         

explores the way the metaphor of 

the garden is used in the Bible. The 

book looks at how the various     

garden images are used to convey 

ideas of God's providential care, 

our responsibility to steward       

the earth, the discipline of the 

Christian life, what it means to 

bear fruit, and the harvest waiting 

for us in the new heaven and 

earth. It also discusses ancient  

gardening routines, such as         

plowing, planting, and pruning, to 

shed light on the significance of 

the symbolism used in biblical  

passages that use these images. 

You do not need to be a gardener 

to participate but be willing to 

look at life through the metaphors 

of the garden.  

 

You are welcome to join us at any 

time. Books are available in the 

church office.  

 

In-Person  

May 18-June 22       

Wednesday 10:30-11:30am  

                                                

Zoom  

May 17-June 21 

Tuesday evenings 7:00-8:00pm  

(contact the church for a link) 

https://www.rubyspantry.org/signup/71
http://www.rubyspantry.org
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May 20 - Cribbage 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you play cribbage? Would you 

like to learn? We will start playing 

cribbage, again, on May 20 at 

7:00pm. We play in Fellowship 

Hall on the third Friday of the 

month. 

 

Bring your own beverage. Snacks 

will be provided.  

 

If you are interested in joining us 

for some fun and fellowship please 

contact the church office or Wendy 

Wilcox (wwilcox@excel.net). 

 

We hope to see you then! 

May 18 - Virtual Bingo 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Please click here to register. 

 
A ZOOM link will be emailed to you, 
after you register.  
 
Won’t you join us? 

Day  Wednesday   
Date  May 18  
Time  6:30pm  

Operation Team Updates 

 
“Raise the Roof Campaign” 

We are off to a great start!          

However, we need everyone’s help 

to reach our goal! As of today,     

we are at 15% of our goal of 

$120,000. So far we have received 

$9,000 from 8 giving units. 

 

Copier  

Session approved the request to 

lease a used copier. It will replace 

our current copier, which is over 

12 years old and has made over 

1,000,000 copies. It has reached 

the end of its life. The replacement 

copier should be here the first 

week of May. 

 

Landscaping 

Landscaping projects were          

approved by Session. The dead 

bushes, creeping junipers and 

mulch, will be replaced. Weed     

killer, for the lawn, was also        

approved. Thank you to Dave, 

John, and their crew for making 

our place of worship a welcoming 

site every day of the week. 

USHERS 
GREETERS 

COMMUNION 

SERVERS 

LITURGISTS  

Please contact Kris Bartelt, if you 

have any questions or are able to 

help in any of these positions. You 

can email her here: 

 

Kris Bartelt, Worship Coordinator   

kbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org.  

May 4 - Draft Budgets 
Draft Budgets are due by May 4. 

Please email them to the church 

office in WORD FORMAT. The 

email address is: 

fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org. 

 

 

June 5 - Annual Reports 
Annual Reports are due by June 5. 

Please email them to the church 

office in WORD FORMAT. The 

email address is: 

fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org. 

 

mailto:wwilcox@excel.net
https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/form/90c75b
mailto:musicministryfpc@gmail.com
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Pentecost Offering is Sunday, June 5! 
 

Pentecost Sunday is the Birthday of the Church, the time when we celebrate God’s gift of the Holy 

Spirit. This year, we are offering two ways to make a special, Pentecost Offering.   

 

• First, financial gifts are always needed. This year, all the money we receive will be used for sup-

plies for Head Start and our own young people. What a wonderful way to support our church’s 

ministry for the next generation! Please leave your gift in the offering plate, send it to our 

church office or send it electronically. All gifts are appreciated. Be sure to mark your gift as 

‘Pentecost Offering’.   

 

• Second, we are receiving a Pentecost ‘Paper’ Offering. Our church goes through a LOT of paper

(ish) supplies. You can help through your gifts. We are looking for gifts of: 

 

Church 
 

Paper plates - Large and Small (NOT Styrofoam) 

Napkins 

Paper Towels 

Toilet Paper 

Facial Tissues 

Children’s Coloring Supplies 

Stamps 

Copy Paper, 81/2 x 11, white and color 

Copy Paper, 11 x 17, white and color 

Card Stock, 81/2 x 11, white and color 

Fair Trade Coffee 

Fair Trade Tea 

 

Beginning May 15th, please leave your gift in front of the communion table in the sanctuary.   

We will bless all the gifts received on Pentecost Sunday. 

         

Thank you for generously sharing with our church and our ministry to youth. 

 

The Serving Team 
 

Head Start 
 

We are also collecting 

items for Head Start. 

Their requests will be 

available shortly. 
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Loaves and Fishes 
 

Thank you to all who shared the love of Christ at Loaves and Fishes by 

providing desserts, preparing, serving and clean up after the meal. 

Thanks to your generous donations, we served 103 meals on        

Wednesday, April 6.   

 

For the past two decades, the Loaves & Fishes program has been providing a warm, nutritional 

meal and genuine hospitality for those in need in the Fond du Lac area. Twice a week, a group       

of volunteers has gathered to serve from 100 to 250 meals to anyone who comes to the door. 

Hundreds of volunteers have taken turns pitching in to prepare these meals, serve the guests   

and clean up afterwards.  

 

We will be serving Loaves and Fishes again on Wednesday, July 27 from 4:00-6:00PM. If you        

are available to help prepare, serve, or clean up after the meal, please contact the office. Dessert 

donations are always needed for the meal.     
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Thank You  -  

from Jane Devine 
 

Thank you, so much, for the fruit 

basket. It was so kind of the        

Deacons to think of me. 

Thank You! 

To everyone who so generously donated to the Easter Egg Hunt. Thank you to everyone who 

helped. We filled 400 eggs! There were many happy smiles and lots of fun…. thanks to you! 

 

Thank You! 

Thank you for your support of the PYA Easter Breakfast.  We served over 60 people and raised 

$178.55 for the One Great Hour of Sharing Offering.  We would like to thank those who donated 

egg casseroles, fruit and baked goods (Cheryl, Emily, Jolene, Jodi, Kim, Sherry, Sharon). And, thank 

you to all of the youth and parents who help serve, cook and clean. Thank you to everyone for your 

support of our youth activities. You are awesome! 

  

Thanks again!  

Thank You - for Supporting 

the Train Show!!! 
 

PYA would like to thank the train 

show fundraiser supporters for 

their generosity in purchasing food 

and making donations. We raised 

$255.73 to support Sleep In Heav-

enly Peace Fond du Lac.  

 

We would like to thank the youth 

and parents who help serve, cook, 

and clean. Thank you for your         

support of our youth activities.  
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YouTube worship services can 

be found here. 

Monday - Wednesday  
9:00am - 5:00pm 
 
Thursday   
9:00am - Noon 
 
Friday 
Closed 

May Worship   

Sunday Morning  
 

9:00am        In-Person Worship 

         Live Stream via ZOOM 

  

First Sunday of the Month 

9:00am        In-Person Worship and 

        Communion 

         Live Stream via ZOOM 

 

• Masks are no longer required. 

•  Physical distancing is no longer    

required. 

• Nursery care is not available. 

  

Faith Formation Schedule 
 

In Person and on ZOOM 

 

10:15am Through June 5  

 

• Church School (Preschool-6 

grade) in the Gathering Room 

with Zoom 

 

• Youth Foundations Class (7-12 

grade) in Resource Room/Youth 

Room with Zoom 

 

• Adult Class in Parlor/Fellowship 

Hall with Zoom  

 

A ZOOM link is posted in the 

Wednesday Updates. 

   

 

If you would like to be a: 
  

• Liturgists   
• Communion Server    
• Usher/Greeter   

 
Please contact Kris: 
kbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org 

USHERS 
GREETERS 

COMMUNION 

SERVERS 

LITURGISTS  

 

June 26  - 10:15 

Annual Congregational Meeting, 

following worship. The June 

Newsletter will have more        

information. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpwXSBUZyuBC_t8SnXg0wLQ
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MAY 2022 
~ May 2022 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

9a-10a Worship-In 
Person and Live 
Stream on Zoom 
10:15a-11:15a Edu-
cation Hour In-
Person and Zoom 
6:30p-7:30p Boy 
Scout Committee 
Mtg on Zoom 

2 

10a-11:30a Staff 
Meeting 
1p-2:30p Deacon 
Meeting 

3 
6p-7p Learning Team 
Meeting 

4 
7p-8p PYA Virtual 
Game Time 

5 Cinco De Mayo 
6:30p-7:30p Serving 
Team via Zoom 

6 
  

7 
  

8 Mother's Day 
9a-10a Worship-In 
Person and Live 
Stream on Zoom 
10:15a-11:15a Edu-
cation Hour In-
Person and Zoom 
6p-7:30p Boy Scout 
Troop 702 Mtg 

9 
10a-11:30a Staff 
Meeting 
5:30p-7p Loving 
Team In Person 

10 
  

11 
6p-7p Scholarship 
Committee 
6:30p-7:30p Women 
in Faith In-Person 

12 
  

13 
  

14 
  

15 
9a-10a Worship-In 
Person and Live 
Stream on Zoom 
10:15a-11:15a Edu-
cation Hour In-
Person and Zoom 
6p-7:30p Boy Scout 
Troop 702 Mtg 

16 
10a-11:30a Staff 
Meeting 
6:30p-8p Hybrid 
Session Meeting 

17 
7p-8p Like A Garden 
Book Study-on Zoom 
(Zoom) 

18 
6:30p-7:30p Bingo 
Via Zoom 

19 
  

20 
7p-8p Cribbage 

21 Armed Forces 

Day 
  

22 
9a-10a Worship-In 
Person and Live 
Stream on Zoom 
10:15a-11:15a Edu-
cation Hour In-
Person and Zoom 
1p-3:30p Kristina 
Recital 
6p-7:30p Boy Scout 
Troop 702 Mtg 

23 
10a-11:30a Staff 
Meeting 

24 
7p-8p Like A Garden 
Book Study-on Zoom 
(Zoom) 

25 
  

26 
9a-11a Financial 
Team Meeting 
(Parlor) 

27 
  

28 
  

29 
9a-10a Worship-In 
Person and Live 
Stream on Zoom 
10:15a-11:15a Edu-
cation Hour In-
Person and Zoom 
6p-7:30p Boy Scout 
Troop 702 Mtg 

30 Memorial Day 
10a-11:30a Staff 
Meeting 

31 
7p-8p Like A Garden 
Book Study-on Zoom 
(Zoom) 

Notes: 
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In May 

First Presbyterian Focus 
 
Please send submissions for the 
Newsletter to: 
 

fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org.  

Deacon 

Judy Dassow 
jnjdassow@gmail.com 
 
Elder   
Brian Conran 
odosou@mac.com 
  

Prayers* and Praises 

Electronic Ways to Keep in Touch 
 

Website www.fdlpresbyterian.org 

Facebook First Presbyterian Church, Fond du Lac 

YouTube First Presbyterian Church Fond du Lac 

Zoom  There is more information on our website: www.fdlpresbyterian.org 

Brian Conran & Family 

Pete Radlund 

Gary Grasse 

Bonnie Hughes 

Pat Dilling 

Gib Dilling 

Arnold Leestma 

Ruth Smith 

Jesse Fisher 

Silas Willey 

Jane Devine   

Jerry and Mary Heider 

Chastity Geisthardt  

Joan Steininger 

The Family of Roy Johsnon 

 

Prayer Partners 

Send prayer requests to: 

fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org 

 
*Names will remain on the prayer list for 

2 weeks. Please contact the office if a name 

should be on the list for a longer length of time. 

If you need prayer, or know some-

one who does, please contact the 

church office at: 

 

 fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org. 

 

http://www.fdlpresbyterian.org
http://www.fdlpresbyterian.org
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Church Staff 
 
Pastor Ken Locke 
pastor@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Jennifer Zander  
Director of Christian Education 
jzander@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Kris Bartelt 
Worship Coordinator 
kbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Mary Robotka 
Financial Assistant 
mrobotka@fdlpresbyterian.org 
 
Deb Zorn 
Communications Coordinator 
dzorn@fdlpresbyterian.org 

Volunteer Staff 
 
John Neville 
Treasurer 
jneville@charter.net 
 
Judy Dassow 
Assistant Treasurer 
jnjdassow@gmail. com  
  
Dave Weber 
Custodian Assistant      

Deacons 
 
Judy Dassow 
jnjdassow@gmail.com  
 
Wendy Johnson 
roy4368@att.net  
 
Debby Lorenz 
daalorenz@gmail.com  
 
Les Mier 
lmsrtrains@gmail.com  
 
Linda Neville 
jneville@charter.net  
 
Jolene Schry 
rjschry@charter.net 
 
Dick Sleder 
rssleder65@att.net  
 
Carol Smith 
smith9007@yahoo.com 
 
Lew Smith 
lewissmith2568@yahoo.com 
 
Deb Spoerke 
debra.spoerke@yahoo.com  
 
Amber Summeril 
ericksonambere@yahoo.com  
 
 

Elders on Session 
 
Dave Erickson 
Clerk of Session       
djericks975@att.net  

Mary Bacon      
bitsinbacon5@hotmail.com 

Brian Conran 
odosou@mac.com 
 
Debbie Cooley 
tdcooley@charter.net 
 
Jim Dassow 
jnjdassow@gmail.com 
 
Nancy Hilbert 
nhilbert1946@gmail.com 
 
Laurie Leestma-Christie 
lleestmarnccm@gmail.com 
 

Social Media and Website 

www.fdlpresbyterian.org First Presbyterian Church, Fond du Lac first presbyterian church fond du lac 

 
1225 Fourth Street      Fond du Lac, Wisconsin 54935      Voice 920.922.0425     Email fdloffice@fdlpresbyterian.org 

10:15 Parlor 

https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/people/view/6526370#
https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/people/view/6526378#
https://fdlfirstpresb.breezechms.com/people/view/6524760#
http://www.fdlpresbyterian.org/
https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian-Church-Fond-du-Lac-112242092141126/

